Kenai Peninsula Borough LAYDOWN

Year 2024 State Capital Improvement Projects

COMMUNITY: Kasilof

Funding Recipient: Kenai Peninsula Borough

Project Name: Yukon Road Capital Project Project Priority
Ranking: 1

Detailed Project Description and Justification:

This Capital Improvement Project is to bring Yukon/Byington Road up to Borough Standards so that it then could be maintained by
the Borough. This road improvement project is past due. There are approximately 72 families that live on this road that have been
battling poor road conditions for many years. There are elderly with limited abilities, disabled families, and children who need to get
to school. Many times, the road is almost all but impassable and families are trying to get kids to school, to work, to town for
appointments or supplies. Often people park their cars and walk or stay at other's houses because the road is muddy, potholes 2 ft
deep in water or snow too deep for cars to drive. Residence have taken to raising money to pay individuals to help maintain the road
to plow, filling potholes, grading the road or paying for gravel to fill potholes. These residences have been paying taxes and Borough
road service fees for many years and are not receiving any services. Borough Property taxes collect a great deal of money with the
number of residences served by the road and the value of the land. Safety is a huge factor as people get stuck in all weather.

In the cases of any emergencies that were to occur on Yukon/Byington Road, there are time when any emergency service vehicles,
whether they be Ambulances, State Troopers, Fire trucks or Police Services, the road is all but impassable due to unplowed snow or
water/mud holes to deep to get through. This creates a very real concern for the residence on Yukon Road who may need these life
and property saving services.

Yukon Road now services a recently developed network of at least 16 miles of trail created by Back Country Horseman's Association
(BCHA), and the beginning of the Doc Pollard Horse Trail to Tustumena Lake which is used for accessing the lake by horseback,
snowmachine and recreating at the Refuge Public Use Cabin the Nurses Cabin. The BCHA was granted Borough permission and access
to the 800 acres of land adjacent to this road and serviced by this road. BCHA has been planning for and given land to build a parking
lot for horse trailers, hikers, skiers, and bikers to park and access the trails. Driving this road towing a horse trailer is not very feasible
in its current condition. it is extremely hard on the trailers, horses not to mention the drivers. The land for the trails is gorgeous with
rolling hills and views of the mountains in both directions and Tustumena Lake. These trails are becoming more and more popular
and a great way for people from all over the Peninsula and beyond to get out and enjoy our beautiful Kenai Peninsula. The BCHA
holds an annual Fun Ride/ Fund Raiser on the new trails bringing riders from Homer and the Valley to enjoy the trails.

Phase 1 of this project will be some right of way acquisitions which are needed for this project to move forward.

Funding Requested: S 2,000,000 Election District: Senate: C
Total Project Cost: S 2,000,000 House: 6
Local Match (if any): S

CONTACT INFORMATION
Name, Title: Dave Blossom Phone: (907) 398-7073
Address: PO Box 313 Fax:

City, State Zip:  Kasilof, AK 99610 E-mail: cisprifv@acsalaska.net







